
 
 
 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES    January 5, 2015 
 
 The regular monthly meeting of the Dennison Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 
Bruce Thomas. After Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag, roll call was taken as follows: 
 
  Bruce Thomas, present   Attorney Dean, present 
  Sheila Weaver, present   Keith Wheeler, present 
  Michael Mack, present   Kathleen Stortz, present 
   
 The minutes of the December 3, 2014 regular monthly meeting were approved on a motion by Sheila 
Weaver, second by Michael Mack.  Motion carried 
 
 The Treasurer’s Report was approved on a motion by Sheila Weaver, second by Michael Mack.  Motion 
carried.  
 
 The bills were approved to be paid on a motion by Sheila Weaver, second by Michael Mack. Motion 
carried.  
 
BUSINESS: 
 
POLICE REPORT –NONE 
 
DGK INSURANCE -  Bridget White from DGK Insurance attended the meeting and went over the township’s 
insurance package. 
 
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN – A motion was made by Sheila Weaver, second by Michael Mack, to adopt the 
Comprehensive Plan. Motion carried. 
 
ZONING REPORT – John Varaly stated that the comments by John Doddo regarding accessory structures 
could be taken under advisement as the township proceeds with rewriting the Zoning Ordinance. Mr. Doddo 
said he would like the number of accessory structures limited to two and if the property owner wants more they 
can apply for a variance.  Keith will check the permits that were issued to Mr. Doddo’s neighbor for the 
accessory structures that Mr. Doddo is questioning.  Jack Varaly stated that although he has not received any 
paper work he did receive a phone call from Mrs. Ripp’s attorney and she would like to have the zoning 
changed from commercial to residential where the Haven Restaurant is.   
. 
ROAD REPORT – John Doddo stated that Jarick Construction is doing a good job of plowing in Ramblewood. 
 
FIRE REPORT – Bill Bauersfeld reported 8 calls during the month of December.  
 

NEWSLETTER – Bill Bauserfeld stated that over the past few months he has been talking about a yearly 
newsletter being sent out and he stated he will volunteer to write it.  The post office has a mailing program 
called EDDM (Every Door Direct Mail) and it will cost 17 ½ cents to mail the newsletter plus the cost of 
printing.  The supervisors gave Bill approval to proceed. He will provide more details at the February meeting. 
 
ADJOURNMENT - On a motion by Michael Mack, second by Sheila Weaver, the meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 
Motion carried. 
 


